## SELECTMEN'S MEETING JUNE 26, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON JULY 5, 1995.

Chairman Dan Moreau called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., all members were present except Moe and Kevin. Tim read aloud the minutes from June 19, 1995. Tim motioned to accept the minutes, Ed second it and it was unanimous.

- Treasurer's Report: Tom read aloud the Treasurer's Report. He then handed out a letter of resignation to the board. Tim motioned to go into executive session at 7:05, Ed second it and it At 7:25 Dan called the meeting back to order was unanimous. after discussion the personal policy and the Town Managers Con-Tom then read aloud his letter of resignation. that he will be resigning as of September 1, 1995. Dan said that he would regretfully take the letter in hand but table the matter until July 5th when the rest of the board is present. to reconsider his resignation and stated that at times Tom has been criticized and ridiculed for no reason and that he has more then lived up to the town's expectations. He stated that as times this board has been childish and that this should be awake up call. Dan commended him for the job he has done and that he has worked hard. The matter was tabled until the following week.
- 2. Roads: Tom said that they have finished ditching the Gray Road and moved onto West Main St. He said that the Lane Road will have to be reconstructed as it lays, and if there was no objections with the Board the contracted labor will begin working on the road the week after the 4th of July. He said that we will start on the Sawyer end of the Road and keep going until we run out of money.
- 3. Conservation Committee: Mary Charbonneau spoke on behalf of the board concerning the Allen Pond issue. She said that she was not upset that it was put on the Special Town Warrant, but the fact that nobody got in touch with her to tell her that it would be on the warrant. She stated that after the workshop they were all in agreement, then they changed their minds a week latter after she had already sent in the paper work to the state. She said that the board suffered from lack of communication, commitment, support and that they do not act as a board. She said that once the majority of the board makes a decision that they should then stick together and it should be the the view of the whole board. She asked which one of them would like to call Fish and Wildlife and that she was to embarrassed to call. The Dan said that he would make the call and explain the situation.
- 4. Valentine Complaint: Dan said that he had read and handed out the complaint to the other members of the board, unless Tim or Ed had an objection he would table the matter until next week when the other members would be back.